-----Original Message-----

From: Nicky.McHugh@thameswater.co.uk [mailto:Nicky.McHugh@thameswater.co.uk]

Sent: 25 August 2010 09:14

To: Planning

Cc: DevconTeam@thameswater.co.uk

Subject: Cherwell - Scoping Opinion Proposed mixed use ECO development, 10/00004/SCOP

Dear Sir/Madam,

Thank you for giving Thames Water the opportunity to comment on the above document. The provision of water and waste water infrastructure is essential to any development and Thames Water are aware of the potential for a Water Cycle Study to be undertaken for the Eco-Town development.

While Thames Water accepts that work is ongoing to understand the water & waste water infrastructure needs, we would like to make the following observations in response to this document:

It is unclear at this stage what the net increase in demand on our infrastructure will be as a result of the proposed development. Thames Water is concerned that the network in this area may be unable to support the demand anticipated from this development. The developer needs to consider the net increase in water and waste water demand to serve the development and also any impact the development may have off site further down the network, if no/low water pressure and internal/external sewage flooding of property is to be avoided

We would therefore recommend that any EIA report should be expanded to consider the following.

   The developments demand for water supply and network infrastructure both

   on and off site and can it be met

   The developments demand for Sewage Treatment and network infrastructure

   both on and off site and can it be met

   The surface water drainage requirements and flood risk of the

   development both on and off site and can it be met

Should the developer wish to obtain information on the above issues they should contact our Developer Services department on 0845 850 2777

Yours Sincerely

Nicky.

Nicky McHugh

Development Planner

Thames Water Utilities Ltd, Maple Cross STW, Denham Way, Rickmansworth, WD3 9SQ
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